
 

New national study finds increase in P.E.
class-related injuries
3 August 2009

Physical education (PE) in schools is one of the
main tools used to increase physical activity and to
prevent childhood obesity, and PE-related injuries
are on the rise. Although increasing physical
activity may reduce obesity, it may also increase
the risk of injury. While recognizing that PE classes
and physical activity are important components in
combating obesity, parents and school
administrators should remain vigilant for injuries. 

A recent study conducted by the Center for Injury
Research and Policy of The Research Institute at
Nationwide Children's Hospital, found that the
number of PE-related injuries to elementary,
middle and high school students in the United
States increased 150 percent between 1997 and
2007.

According to the study, published in the online
issue of Pediatrics, the most common PE-related
injuries were lower-extremity sprains and strains
(23 percent), followed by upper extremity sprains
and strains (14 percent) and fractures (14 percent).
Middle school-aged children (11-14 years of age)
accounted for the majority of PE-related injuries
(52 percent). Elementary school-aged children
(5-10 years of age) had almost double the odds of
a head injury, compared with other injuries. 

Nearly 70 percent of PE-related injuries occurred
while children were participating in six activities
(running, basketball, football, volleyball, soccer and
gymnastics). Injuries were caused by contact with
another person, playing surface, equipment,
stationary structures, pulled muscles, overuse and
activity-related illnesses such as heat stroke. 

"The 150 percent increase in PE-related injuries
presenting to emergency departments was
consistent across gender and age groups. It is
unlikely that this increase was attributable to an
increase in PE participation," explained study
author Lara McKenzie, PhD, principal investigator
at the Center for Injury Research and Policy at

Nationwide Children's Hospital and faculty member
of The Ohio State University College of Medicine.
"Identifying patterns of PE-related injuries is the first
step toward preventing them. Injury prevention
education should be made a priority for all PE
activities, especially for those activities with the
highest injury rates." 

This is the first published study to examine PE-
related injuries on a national level. Data for this
study were collected from the National Electronic
Injury Surveillance System (NEISS), which is
operated by the U.S. Consumer Product Safety
Commission. The NEISS dataset provides
information on consumer product-related and
sports and recreation-related injuries treated in
hospital emergency departments across the
country. 
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